
 

Inside this issue:- 

 

Into the  Sixth open evening 

French Homework Club 

Ollieôs Fund update 

7C MAD week 

Year 8 Brilliant Club 

Sporting achievements 

Lost Property 

Diploma in Finance 

Year 9 Bank of England trip 

Leave of Absence requests 

Christmas Holiday dates 

 

ñThrough hard work, inspiration, mutual  
respect and enjoyment, we will achieve    

success together.ò 

NOVEMBER 2016 

French Homework Clubs. 
 
As well as after school 
homework support there is 
also support at lunchtimes 
as listed below. 
 
Year 7/8 Monday lunchtime 
LA2 
Year 7/8 Tuesday 
lunchtime  LA2 
Year 9 Wednesday 
lunchtime  French native 
speakers 
Year 10/11 Thursday 
lunchtime LA2 

Into the Sixth a Success! 
 
It was standing room only on 
the 21 November 2016 as the 
school welcomed over 200 
prospective sixth formers and 
their parents to our John Colet 
Sixth Form information     
evening.  
 
Following an introduction from 
Mrs McLintock, Mrs Remmington 
(Head of Sixth Form) delivered 
key messages about life for post-
16 study, ñAs mentioned in our prospectus, we see our Sixth Form as a supportive 
and creative environment where students can flourish. Each student within our 
school is treated as an individual where they are given personalised care by our   
professional staffò. These ideals were echoed by one of our current students,   
Cameron Jackson Rowe (Deputy Head Girl) 

 
Subject teachers and team leaders then invited 
parents and students alike to explore the    
eighteen subjects we will be offering from    
September 2017. Students will be able to 
choose three A Levels or BTECs to take as full 
two year courses, including some exciting     
additions: Media A Level and Financial Studies 
A Level. It was clear to every visitor that our 
dedicated staff feel passionately about their 
subjects and they were keen to pass on their 
zeal to the current Year 11s from within the 
school and those Year 11s visiting John Colet 
for the first time. All visitors were asked to pose 

questions on post-its which will be tweeted via the sixth form Twitter page 
@jcs_sixthform.  
 

 
Our student representatives reflected the ethos of our sixth 
form admirably. Several parents commented on how        
articulate and enthused the subject ambassadors were in 
discussing their studies. The smell of coffee and cakes     
pervaded the corridors, served by our prefect team. Finally, 
our head student team were on hand to express their per-
sonal experiences of John Colet Sixth Form, including their 
roles in community service, Sixth Form Council and tutor 
guidance.  
 
It is fair to say there was a real buzz surrounding the evening 
and the atmosphere was one of both inspiration and         
anticipation. As Cameron said in her speech, we wish all the 
Year 11s the best of luck in their exams and hope to see 
many of them studying with us in September 2017.       
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7C: MAD Week 

 

From 14
 
November-18

 
November, it was Year 7Côs MAD Week.  They all wanted to raise 

money for Ollieôs fund and after a lot of discussion, during registrations, it was decided 
that they wanted students to óName a Bearô and to óGuess how many marbles in the jarô.  
As a form, they made a list of all the names that they wanted to include.  Oliver Robinson 
kindly brought in his bear and the students held on to it when they were asking people to 
guess its name.  The jar of marbles was quite heavy so they all took turns in carrying it 
around. 

Every break and lunch-time there was a rota of students going round the school asking 
people so support Ollieôs charity. They really tried and had a lot of fun asking people. 

At the end of the week, as the weather worsened, it was not possible to do 
so much fund raising. 

The total amount raised was Ã46.50 and the winners were: 

Name the Bear: óToffeeô and Fleur was the winner 

óGuess the number of Marblesô- 487 in jar and the winner was Kenzie who guessed 463. 

I would like to thank all my form for their enthusiasm in their first MAD Week. 

 

Jayne Gott 

Form Tutor    

Ollieôs Fund 

 

We are delighted to be able to tell you that so far we have raised a massive  

(Drum roll please)  

Ã9,818.30  

 

Ultimate Frisbee Ã1,938.04 
Quiz Night Ã3,764.30 
8G Sweet Raffle Ã62.95 
6th Form Doughnut Sale Ã338.01 
6th Form Halloween Ã253.86 
Inclusion Unit Raffle Ã32.00 
Kathy Clark Book Sales Ã67.50  
Head Shaving Ã660.43 
Sophie Cook 8J Ã21.20 
Emily Norris/Erica Klein Ã7.20 
Issie Burr Ã40.00 
Wristbands Ã57.12 
Other Donations Ã46.89 
 

Total = Ã7,289.50  (plus Ã2528.80 already raised ) 
 

Well done to everyone who has 
helped, supported, organised or   
contributed in any way to all of the 
events.   

 

We have been delighted to see Ollie 
well enough to come into school for a 
few hours recently and enjoy some 
time with his friends. 
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The Year 8 Scholarôs Trip to Cambridge University  

 

 

We set off at 9:00 for Cambridge and endured a 2 hour long trip due 
to traffic.  When we finally arrived at the historic city, we had a short 
walk to Peterhouse College. 

We were met by a representative from The Brilliant Club and she 
divided us into groups A and B. We all went into an old lecture thea-
tre where we asked questions about university.  After 15 minutes, 
groups A and B were split up.  Group B stayed in the lecture theatre 
to learn about how to construct an effective argument in preparation 

for our final dissertation, while Group A went to meet our PhD tutor Richard. 

Our tutor, Richard is studying Nuclear Fusion Technology at The Open University, which means he 
studies at Cambridge and in London. He gave us an introduction to Engineering. Our course is 
called Taming the Bristlebot so he taught us how to make microbots which are toothbrushes that 
have the head snapped off and stuck on the underneath of the toothbrush.  The vibration caused the 
Bristlebot to move.  We played around with them, assessing them and how to make them more effi-
cient, it was really fun! 

At around 12:00, both groups went for a guided tour 
around Peterhouse College with Cameron, a third year 
medical student at the University.  On our guided tour we 
saw lots of students travelling by bike from one lecture to 
another.  We visited where students stay and where they 
meet up with their friends to socialise. We also saw the 
chapel and walked through Deer Park (although there 
werenôt any deer!).  We even saw the University Chal-
lenge winning trophy! Cameron explained what it was like 
to study at Cambridge and the application process. After 
our guided tour we all had a delicious and well deserved 
meal. The University was really impressive and very old! In fact, we learnt that it is the oldest       
College in Cambridge!  

Time went by very quickly at the university.  After the activities we went back to 
the lecture theatre where we completed a survey about university and how confi-
dent we were that we would get there.  We learnt some more about our course 
from The Brilliant Club and were informed that we would be graduating after 
Christmas.  At around 3:00 we departed.  Overall, we had a really enjoyable day 
and learnt a lot about university. 
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Interform Netball (Girls) and Football (Boys):  
 
Year 9 interform took place on Monday 21 November and year 7 and year 8 interform took place on Wednesday 23  
November. Every form played each other once and everybody within the form had to play at least one game.  
 
The results were as follows:  
 
Netball (Girls)  
 
Year 7:  
 
1st place P 
2nd  place L 
3rd place J 
4th place G 
5th place R 
6th place D 
7th place C 
 
 
 
Year 9:  
1st place G (Miss Darvill's form!) with 9 points and a goal difference of 41!  
2nd place C with 9 points and a goal difference of 25 
3rd place P with 9 points and a goal difference of 16 
4th place L with 9 points and a goal difference of 13 
5th place R with 9 points and a goal difference of 6 
6th place D with 5 points.  
 
Football (Boys)  
 
Year 7:  
 
1st place C with 13 points  
2nd place D with 11 points 
3rd place R with 10 points and a goal difference of 1 
4th place G with 10 points and a goal difference of 0 
5th place P with 9 points. 
6th place J with 3 points.  
7th place L with 2 points.  
 
 
Year 8:  
 
1st place G with 13 points  
2nd place C with 10 points 
3rd place R with 7 points and a goal difference of plus 4 and goals scored 9.  
4th place P with 7 points and a goal difference of plus 4 but goals scored 7.  
5th place J with 5 points. 
6th place L with 0 points.  
 
 
Year 9:  
1st place R with 13 points  
2nd place D with 10 points 
3rd place C with 9 points  
4th place P with 5 points  
5th place G with 3 points. 
6th place L with 1 point.  
 
Everyone who participated was absolutely fantastic and I would like to say a big thank you to Charlotte , Hannah  and 
Alice  for umpiring all three netball tournaments and to thank Ben, Tehmoor, Billy, Jordan, Nick, Luke and Ryan for   
refereeing the football matches. You all did an amazing job! 
 
P.E Department. 

Year 8:  
 
1st Place C with 13points 
2nd place L with11 points and a goal difference of 14 
3rd place  P   with 11 points and a goal difference of 13  
4th place J with 11 points and a goal difference of 9  
5th place R with 8 points 
6th place G with 6 points 



 

Lost Property 

Please see photos below of some of the unclaimed property with Matron. We also 
have a gold and red stone ring that is in the school safe. 

 


